AMERICAN ASSOCIATION OF UNIVERSITY WOMEN
Fargo-Moorhead Branch
October 2010
 

 

OCTOBER BRANCH MEETING
 

Kathleen Weir, a retired district judge, will speak about her experiences as a judge in Bosnia at our October 18th meeting.  The meeting will be held at the Fryin' Pan Restaurant, 302 Main Avenue, Fargo, at 5:30 p.m.  Irene Hogan will present the poetry.  In addition to the program, we will discuss final plans for the annual book sale.

 

 

FARGO-MOORHEAD BOOK CLUB
 

The Book Club will discuss the book, The Wolf at Twilight, by Kent Nerburn, at its meeting on Monday, October 25, 7:30 p.m.  Janet Miller will be the discussion leader and hostess.  The meeting will be held in Janet's apartment at Park East Apartments, One South Second Street, Fargo.  In case there is still construction on Second Street, turn left at the entrance to the High Rise and then turn right at the second driveway in the High Rise parking lot.  Continue into the parking lot of Park East Apartments.

 

 

EXPLORING THE CULTURAL COMMUNITY
 

Please join a new AAUW group that is meeting monthly to enjoy the numerous cultural opportunities in Fargo/Moorhead.  The ECC will meet once a month, primarily during the daytime or early evening and will visit special events at the area museums, universities, churches and other sites as determined by the group.  We will end or begin each meting with lunch or desserts at different restaurants or other eating places.

 

The second meeting of the group will be held on Tuesday, October 19, at 5 p.m.  We will meet at Thai Orchid, Moorhead Center Mall, for dinner at 5, followed by a guided tour of the St. John's Bible at the Hjemkomst Center at 6:30.  We will view the illuminations done at St. John's Abbey.

 

Please sign up for these meetings by contacting Bobbe Shreve, 235-6534, or shreve@mnstate.edu.  Participants will be responsible for their own expenses related to the event.

 

 

USED BOOK SALE
 

The Annual Used Book Sale will be held on Friday, November 5, from 9 a.m. to 9 p.m. and Saturday, November 6, from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. in the GoMoorhead site at the Moorhead Center Mall.  Maureen Jonason is putting out a press release announcing collection dates and times, which start on Saturday, October 30, and go until Wednesday, November 3, with sale preparation on Thursday, November 4.  Like the spring sale, books will be collected at the same location as the sale.  Since the site was just confirmed very recently, we will need to get the flyers distributed and posted quickly.  We will need everyone's help to make this sale a success, so please come to the October 18th Branch meeting prepared to sign up to sort and work at the sale if you have not already done so.  If you cannot be at the meeting, please call Bobbe Shreve, 235-6534, to volunteer for sorting or Sara Lindberg, 232-7932, to sign up for work at the sale.

 

 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED
 

Volunteers are needed at the following monthly meetings of the Branch to present poetry by their favorite woman poet:  November 15, January 22, February 21, March 21, and May 16.  A greeter is also neded for the upcoming October 18 meeting.  Please contact Margaret callsen at 235-4150 or callsenmrhd@aol.com
 

 

CONGRATULATIONS!
 

Member Michelle Olsonoski gave birth to a daughter, Harper Lynn Olsonoski, on August 29, 2010.  Harper weighted 6 lbs. 8 oz. and was 20.5 inches long.

 

 

NORTH DAKOTA BOARD MEETS BY PHONE
 

On October 4, 2010, North Dakota board members met via telephone conference to discuss issues.  Relevant to Fargo members is a reminder to check out the ND website at aauwnd.org.  North Dakota currently has 159 registered members in the state.  President Julie Garret requests ALL ND MEMBERS to send her their AAUW ID numbers.  This is the number that is on the mailing label of your AAUW magazine and the number you have to use to log into the member section of the national website.  For those who don't know their ID number and who don't have a magazine handy, contact Treasurer Lisa Rorvig to get your ID number and then send it on to Julie.  The ND State meeting will take place in Wahpeton on April 29-30.  Maureen Jonason is willing to drive a van and take five passengers for members who would like to attend but don't want to drive.  Please let her know if you are interested.  The board discussed the content of the annual meeting and the offices that need to be filled.  The board also completed the revisions to the ND Strategic Plan.

 

 

MEMBER GET A MEMBER CAMPAIGN
 

AAUW members belong to a community that breaks through educational and economic barriers so that all women have a fair chance.  The years have proven that members sharing their passion about AAUW with someone else has helped to keep our numbers strong.  The stronger we are, the more we can accomplish on behalf of women and girls.  

 

Share your passion--call someone you know or tell someone you may have just met about AAUW; tell them about the parts of the organization that make you so passionate.  Tell them about the mission, the research, the advocacy, the philanthropy and why you are a member.

 

Then--ask them to become a part of this organization that means so much to you.  Invite them to join, either as a branch member or as a Member-at-Large.

 

Even better--give the gift of membership.  What better way to show your passion about AAUW than to share membership in the organization with someone you care about.

 

 

MINUTES OF SEPTEMBER 20, 2010, FM AAUW MEETING
AT FRYIN' PAN, FARGO
 

15 members present.

 

Meetng opened at 6:16 p.m. with introduction of our program speaker, Carol Sawicki, from the League of Women Voters of Red River Valley.  Carol presented the League's proposed constitutional amendment that would create an eight-member independent legislative redistricting commission, seven of whom would be appointed by the state's seven presiding district judges.  The eighth member would be appointed by legislative leaders and the chair of the UND Geography Department.  Petitions to place this initiative on the ballot in 2011 are being circulated, and members are encouraged to become involved.

 

The business meeting began with reading of the May 2010 minutes.  The minutes were approved with the following correction:  Treasurer Lisa Rorvig reported current balance of $4,482.66.
 

Treasurer Rorvig reported current balance of $4,317.21, with note saying this balance includes $2,362.75 from Spring 2010 Book Sale, which has not been distributed, after which the balance will be $1,954.46.

 

The report from Bonnie Bernardy tabled from May was taken up.  Co-Chair Maureen asked for a show of hands of those interested in pursuing the College It Can Work For You project; seven members raised their hands.  MOTION by Bobbe Shreve/seconded to drop the idea of College It Can Work For You for this year.  MOTION CARRIED.  
 

Margaret Callsen invited members to an open house at MSUM for the 80th birthday of the Moorhead Branch's founding.  The event will be in Room 202 in the Comstock Hall Memorial Union, MSUM, from 2 to 4 p.m., Saturday, September 25, 2010.  Yvonne Condell is in charge of the arrangements.  A news article will appear in the newspaper.  

 

Book Sale chair Sandy Sidler reminded us that the Fall Book Sale, our major fundraiser, is scheduled for Nov. 5 & 6.  Discussion ensued at the arrangements at the Mhd Mall.  Maureen is in contact with the Mall and will handle publicity; Sara Lindberg volunteered to chair Friday sale day; Jo Stefonowicz and Ruth Stefonowicz will co-chair Saturday sale day.  Worksheets wre passed around for signing up for shifts on sale days and sorting days.

 

Meeting adjourned at 7 p.m.

 

Jan Jackson, Recording Secretary

 

 

NOVEMBER NEWSLETTER DEADLINE
 

The deadline for the November newsletter is Monday, November 1, 2010.  You may e-mail articles or information to me at Bonniebernardy@aol.com or call me at 235-7741.

 

 

 

 

 

